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Senate Majority Leader
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Sponsor Statement – Senate Bill 33
“An Act creating a postsecondary scholarship grant program for Alaska residents based on high achievement and financial need.”


The rising cost of education is changing the perception of affordability among our middle and high school students and their parents, as well as adults who are interested in continuing their education.  For students approaching their high school graduation, the cost of a postsecondary education is the most important topic discussed by the student and the family.  For nontraditional or continuing students, it can be the primary factor in the decision to further their education.  It is unacceptable that Alaskans who show promise do not move on to higher learning simply because of the cost. 


A 2007 report from the State Higher Education Executive Officers found that a $1,000 difference in the price of college may impact college enrollment for the most financially needy students by as much as nine percent.  A 2007 Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education report determined that for every $160 in increased tuition, low income enrollments dropped by .5 percent in four year, public institutions and by 2.3 percent in the community colleges.  Perhaps most alarming, a recent internal University survey found that the number two reason why students dropped out was due to financial reasons. 


Alaska’s high school graduation rates are among the lowest in the country.  The National Center for Education Statistics reported that Alaska ranks 42nd in high school graduation rates at 60.7%.  There is no doubt more students will be encouraged to graduate by providing the opportunity for postsecondary education.  Action is desperately needed.  SB 33 will establish the Alaska Achievers Incentive Program within the Alaska Commission on Postsecondary Education.  This program will help reduce the costs of postsecondary education for those students who demonstrate academic success as well as financial need by so doing; this program will increase educational opportunities for more bright, hardworking, and capable Alaskans so they may be ready to fill Alaskan jobs.

I urge your support of SB33
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